
December 2022 
Top Three from PFT 
Please contact your Site Rep for details. 
The PFT Secretary can be contacted for copies of handouts at 
nlukaszewski@powayteachers.org 
  
1. PFT Audit 
·         Sonnenberg and Company, our auditors, have completed the audit and issued 
their final report. 
·         PFT’s financial records and practices are clean and in accordance with Generally 
Accepted Accounting Practices (GAAP) 
  
2. PUSD School Board Election 
·         The 2022 Election results for San Diego have been certified. 
·         Incumbents Ginger Couvrette (Area B) and Michelle O’Connor- Ratcliff (Area D) 
have been re-elected. 
·         Heather Plotzke (Area C) has been declared the winner and will be installed at the 
December 15, 2022 PUSD School Board Meeting. 
  
3. IBPS Update 
·         PUSD’s First Interim Budget will be presented at the December 15, 2022 School 
Board Meeting. 
·         PFT will “sunshine” negotiations for 2023-2024, most likely at the January PUSD 
School Board Meeting. 

o   Even though negotiations for 2022-23 have not been completed, sunshining 
for the following year allows us to consider a two-year agreement if needed. 
·         PFT Staff will attend School Services of CA Budget Workshop on January 19, 2023 
in Long Beach to hear the details of the proposed State Budget. 

o   The Governor’s Initial State Budget proposal is released in January, followed 
by a revised budget in May. The final State Budget will be adopted in June. 
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